TRI-VALLEY TRANSPORTATION COUNCIL

c/o City of San Ramon
7000 Bollinger Canyon Road
San Ramon, CA 94583

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Monday, April 18, 2022
4:00 p.m.

VIA ZOOM TELECONFERENCE ONLY

Join Zoom Meeting
https://cityofsanramon.zoom.us/j/92836762079

Meeting ID: 928 3676 2079
One tap mobile
+16699006833,,92836762079# US (San Jose)
+13462487799,,92836762079# US (Houston)

The Tri-Valley Transportation Council will hold a public hearing on Monday, April 18, 2022, at
4:00 p.m. to consider adoption of (1) Resolution No. 2022-(next in line) — Establishing
Transportation Development Fees for Fiscal Year 2022-2023; (2) a new Strategic Expenditure
Plan (SEP); and (3) an Assembly Bill (AB) 602 supplemental analysis. The Fees proposed for
adoption are based on a Nexus Fee Study adopted by the Tri-Valley Transportation Council on
August 16, 2021.

Government Code §66016 states that prior to levying certain new fees or service charges, or
prior to approving an increase in an existing fee or service charge, a local agency must hold at
least one public hearing, as part of a regularly scheduled meeting, at which oral or written
presentations can be made.

A copy of the Nexus Study Resolution No. 2021-10 is available on the Tri-Valley Transportation
Council’s website at: www.tvtc-ipa.com. The draft SEP and the AB 602 supplemental analysis is
available on the Tri-Valley Transportation Council’s website beginning Friday, April 8, 2022
before the public hearing. The Nexus Study, draft SEP, and AB 602 supplemental analysis are
also available for public review beginning on April 8, 2022 during normal business hours in the
City Clerk’s Office at City of San Ramon City Hall located at 7600 Bollinger Canyon Rd, San
Ramon, CA 94583. Unless adopted as an urgency measure, a new or increased fee cannot be
effective until 60 days after its adoption.
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TRI-VALLEY TRANSPORTATION COUNCIL

¢/o City of San Ramon
7000 Bollinger Canyon Road
San Ramon, CA 94583

Interested persons may submit written comments addressed to the Tri-Valley Transportation
Council Administrator, c/o City of San Ramon, 7000 Bollinger Canyon Road, San Ramon,
California 94583, or by email at lbobadilla@sanramon.ca.gov prior to the hour of 4:00 p.m. on
April 18, 2022.

If you have any questions, please contact the TVTC Administrator, at (925) 973-2651 or by
email |bobadillaf@sanramon.ca.gov

I hereby certify the attached Notice of Public Hearing was posted 10 days before the noted
meeling.

A é 3
Lisa Bobadilla
TVTC Administrator
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